
Chapelford Village Primary School  

NEWSLETTER                                                                                         
Friday 18th September 2020 

I hope that you and your families are well. The children have been enjoying the surprise Summer     

sunshine this week and it has been lovely to see and hear so many of them enjoying some outdoor 

learning while they can.  

You will receive via Parentmail today information regarding Chapelford blended learning approach;    

I appreciate that there is some reading involved and thank you in advance for your support. Please 

remember that if you need further clarification or support with anything, just contact class teachers  

or email Chapelford admin.  

It is that time of year when we look to recruit new members for the Parent forum. For those of you who are new to 

the school or who may be unclear as to what is involved, this is a group of representatives from all classes 

throughout the school who meet half-termly to share parental feedback and insight into selected agenda items. 

Previously this has involved home-school communication, home learning and lunchtimes to give an idea of con-

tent. If you think you may be interested or would like to know more, we urge you to get in touch with Chapelford 

admin. We obviously have vacancies in the new EYFS classes but there are some gaps throughout other years as 

well and we are always keen to hear different perspectives and opinions. It is a relaxed and friendly group and 

there are usually cakes or biscuits of some sort too! We will be setting the agenda shortly for the first meeting of 

the year and this will be shared on our website in advance of the meeting to allow all parents to share feedback.  

Year 6 developed British values this week in their democratic vote for the new Head boy and girl. I am delighted 

to announce that the children chose Atalia-Mai and Noah for the roles. At this point I will hand over to them to 

tell you a little about themselves. 

Hi, I’m Amelia-Mai  and I am so happy to be able to represent the school as Head girl for our school. I know that 

the role may look a little different this year as we will not be meeting parents face to face, but I look forward to 

interacting with all the year groups and looking out for the children who I can give Head girl certificates to for 

modelling Chapelford behaviour. 

Hello my name is Noah and I hope that you are having a good day and enjoying the sun. I am elated to be elected 

as Head boy and am excited to get to know more parents at events across the year. I am an excellent                  

communicator via Zoom so may even be able to help out parents who are finding this tricky! I will continue to be   

a good model and help other children to do well too. 
 

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs J Hewson 

Headteacher 

 

Please be reminded that applications close for transfer to  Year 7 on 

Friday 30th October 2020. 

Further information can be found at 

https://www.warrington.gov.uk/sites/default/files/2020-

09/secondary_information_booklet_-2021-22.pdf 

Applications for High School 2021-22 

Letters will be sent out next week with information regarding 

the  Flu Vaccination programme. The enclosed form needs to be            

returned to school via bookbags by Friday 23rd October.                                          

The date sent for the vaccination programme is                                 

Wednesday 18th November. 

Flu Vaccinations 

Short of some school uniform? Our 2nd hand uniform sale is going on at the moment.                                              
All details are on the ChaPTA Facebook page.                                                                                    

https://www.facebook.com/groups/Chapelfordvillageprimaryschoolpta 



As the school is currently locked down during the school day can we all make sure that children come into school fully 

equipped  for the day ie bookbags, water bottle, PE kit, to minimise the number of items which need to be collected and 

delivered to class  by the office staff.                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

If your child has an appointment during the school day please can these be arranged with the school office prior to       

collection. If you have any queries please call the school office on 01925 712554 or alternatively email us on 

chapelford_admin@omegamat.co.uk 

School Office Notices 

Our staggered start and finished times are as follows;      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                          

Once these arrival times have passed classroom doors will be closed to secure the bubbles.                                   
We greatly appreciate your support with this. 

 Drop-off Collection 

EYFS 9:00am - 9:10am 3:10pm - 3:20pm 

Year 1 8:50am - 9:00am 3:00pm - 3:10pm 

Year 2 8:40am - 8:50am 2:50pm - 3:00pm 

Year 3 8:50am - 9:00am 3:00pm - 3:10pm 

Year 4 8:30am - 8:40am 2:40pm - 2:50pm 

Year 5 8:40am - 8:50am 2:50pm - 3:00pm 

Year 6 8:30am - 8:40am 2:40pm - 2:50pm 

Star Learners 

4 Darsh 13 Lily 

5 Sienna 14 Eliza 

6 Jack 15 Aidan 

7 Fliss 16 Reuben 

8 Lewis 17 Neve 

9 Sienna 18 Keira 

10 Jessica 19 - 

11 - 20 Peter 

12 James 21 Anjali 

Reader’s of the Week 

4 James 13 Sophie 

5 Harry 14 Ellie-May 

6 Max 15 Oliver 

7 Harrison 16 Corey 

8 Milo 17 Olivia 

9 Oliver 18 Charlie 

10 Herbie 19 - 

11 - 20 Ashwin 

12 Jacob 21 Will 

Out of School Achievements 
 

Penelope from Class 19 passed her singing exam with Distinction with the Stalybridge Music Academy 

and the London College of Music, she is over the moon!  

Have a lovely weekend. 


